4 Independent & Free Press, Wednesday, August 28, 2002

Lawn bowlers
on a roll

Liz Nellison (front) and
Helen Hoerig, both of
Georgetown, were among
the bowlers at the George-
town Lawn Bowling Lunch-
eon held last week. Lawn
bowlers from several loca-
tions including Milton,
Burlington, Orangeville and
Brampton participated in
the tournament.
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PUBLIC MEETING

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING
WARD 1 and WARD 2/Part of Lot 29,
Concession 4
Elli-Fin Construction, Acton/Esquesing

General Committee for the Town of Halton Hills will
conduct a Public Meeting to examine and discuss a
proposed nine (9) Lot plan of residential subdivision,
plus one (1) retained estate lot, and related

and Zoning By-law 74-51, as amended, for the Town
of Halton Hills. The applications relate to a proposed
subdivision, approximately 0.69 hectares (1.697
| acres) in size, and a retained estate lot of 8.76
hectares (21.6 acres), being located north of, and
abutting 225 Churchill Road (Acton), Part of Lot 29,
Concession 4. The property is currently vacant forest,
and fronts onto Churchill Road (Third Line).

The proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment to By-law
1358, as amended, would change the zoning on the
property from the current “Rural (RU) Zone" (By-law
74-51) to “Holding Residential Sixth Density Special
(H-R6-1) Zone" (By-law 1358) to facilitate the
development of a nine (9) lot subdivision.

The proposed Zoning By-law Amendment to By-law
74-51, as amended, would change a portion of the
retained estate lot from the current “Rural (RU) Zone”
to a “Inherent Hazard Lands Special (0S2-1) Zone to
further restrict one (1) currently permitted residential
development, and ensure the continued protection of
the existing surrounding natural environment.

If you wish to be notified of the adoption of the
proposed Subdivision and/or the Zoning By-law

Amendments and/or the decision of the Town of
Halton Hills in respect of these applications, you must
make a written request to the Town of Halton Hills at
1 Halton Hills Drive, P.O. Box 128, Georgetown,
Ontario L7G 5G2.

If a person or public body that files an appeal of a
decision of the Town of Halton Hills in respect of the
proposed subdivision and/or proposed Zoning By-Law
Amendments and does not make oral submissions at
a public meeting or make written submissions to the

| Halton Hills Dr., Halton Hills, ON

Tel.: 905-873-26(1)

amendments to the Zoning By-law 1358, as amended,

Town of Halton Hills before the proposed subdivision
and for proposed Zoning By-laws are adopted, the
Ontario Municipal Board may dismiss all or part of the

appeal.

Further informgtijon is available in the Planning
Department, Town of Halton Hills, 1 Halton Hills Drive,
P.O. Box 128, Halton Hills, Ontario L7G 5G2.

ALL INTERESTED CITIZENS ARE WELCOME.

DATE/TIME: September 23, 2002, 7:30 p.m.
LOCATION: Council Chambers, Civic Centre
FILE NO: D12/EL - Elli-Fin Construction 156

NOTICE OF STREET
NAME CHANGE

NOTICE is hereby given that Council for the Town of
Halton Hills will be considering the passage of By-law
to authorize changing the name of the following street
from Monex Drive to Tanners Drive at its meeting
Tuesday, September 3, 2002 at 7:30 p.m. The
meeting will be held in the Council Chamber in the
Civic Centre, 1 Halton Hills Drive, Georgetown:

All of Monex Drive, Plan 1430, located between
63 and 65 Churchill Road, in the Town of Halton
Hills (Acton) and shown in the sketch below.

Council shall hear any person who claims that the
person’s land will be prejudicially affected by the
By-law and who applies to be heard. Persons wishing
to be heard should notify the Clerk's Department prior
to the meeting date. 154

COURTESY NOTICE

The 2002 Georgetown Fall Fair will take place in the
Georgetown Fairgrounds on September 6, 7 and 8.
A park admission charge will be in effect: Parking
$3.00, adult admission Friday and Saturday $7.00,
Sunday $5.00, weekend pass $15.00, children 7-12
$3.00 and children 6 and under accompanied by an
adult FREE. Please note that during the period from
September 3-10, normal park operations will be
suspended. Contact the Recreation and Parks
Department at 873-2601 ext. 2269 for more
information. 155
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Reed to forward homelessness concerns

omelessness concerns in Halton

will travel to Ottawa with local

MP Julian Reed thanks to the
efforts of a group lobbying for affordable
housing.

“We’re thrilled that he’s interested, con-
cerned and will to take the concerns for-
ward,” said Wendy Schau of the Halton
Town Hall Group (THG).

“This isn’t an issue that affects some other
group of people out there, it’s an issue that
affects people we know— our neighbours,
our families, ourselves. This isn’t something
we don’t need to be concerned about
because it’s not relevant to us.”

Over the past several months, the group
has hosted a series of public meetings to
raise awareness of homelessness, has been
in contact with area faith groups and
approached local government officials.

After receiving the group’s comments,
the MP said he plans to add his “two cents”
and present the information to the federal
social policy caucus.

“I think we (federal government) do have
a responsibility to make surerit (improve-
ments) happens. If the provinces, in their
own wisdom, can’t see fit to carry the can,
then I think we should,” he said.
~ “Even in an area as wealthy as Halton,
there are people who ultimately fall through

the cracks. I think there’s a responsibility on
the part of all of us to bear our share of sup-
porting people with difficulties.”

Among the suggestions Reed will carry
forward are increased grant funds, tax
reform for rental property purchases/sales
and increased tax incentives to own low-cost
housing.

“If they were taxed like a small business,
their level of taxation would be lower than
the level at the moment,” said Schau. “Any
one of these suggestions would help
(reduce) homelessness, not just in Halton,
but across Canada.”

The recommendations to be presented to
Reed are a culmination of reports from the
Halton Housing Advisory Committee and
the Federation of Canadian Municipalities.

—By Richard Vivian, special

Outdoor p;)_ls
closed for season

The Dick Licata Outdoor Pool, Prospect
Park Wading Pool and Fairy Lake boat
rentals closed for the season on Monday.

Both the Acton and Georgetown Indoor
Pools will be closed for maintenance from

| Sept. 2 to 22.
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Love Mom, Dad
Mose & Betty
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Congratulations
Alanna
on graduating
from |
Wilfred Laurier
University with a
Bachelor of Arts
in Psychology.
We are very proud

of you Lannie.

Love Dad, Mom, Jade,
Kash & Pumpkin

COMMUNITY SUPPORT AND INFORMATION
YOUTH ROUND-UP
CAMPAIGN THERMOMETER

Halton Hills Community Support and Information
would like to thank our partners in our Youth

Georgetown Market Place
Proud te

support the

Youth Round-Up

Round Up campaign for their continuing support. Cﬂmpdign
Acton IGA Power Video
Home Hardware Royal Jug City
Leathertown Lumber  Shopper’s Drug Mart (Georgetown Mall)
Pharma Plus Creature Comforts . SYLVAN .
Willow Lane Natural Foods Northern Reflections
M&M Meats (Acton) Georgetown Photo LEARNING
Coffee Grind Hallmark s
Vanderburgh Flowers Brilliant Gold C ENTR E®
Rogers AT& T Frisco Fries }
Christiane Hair Styles McMaster's Meats : There’s no _
Blockbuster Video Bank of Montreal 18 Regan Rd., Unit 31 dDUS?IF] ;El‘l:]ugt it:
Tuitman's Garden Centre Bergsma's Paint & Wallpaper Brampton pollutes your
Walmart

*A special thanks to MacMillans for their kick-off
donation of $100.00.

905-840-1100

body and takes
years off your
life. Cigarettes
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are very
addictive, very
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M A RK ETPLATCE
Over 60 stores to serve you.

Hwy. 7, Georgetown

Help support the Halton Hills
Community Support and Info
Vouth Round-Up Campaign!

expensive and
very unpleasant
for those
around you. If
you do smoke
and have
thought about
quitting, prove
to vourself you
can do it. It
takes a lot of
hard work and
dedication, but
you can live
smoke-free if

280 Guelph St.

you try.




